Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

CAVERS - Bill and Suzanne (née Deschambault) are pleased to announce the birth of their son Cody Gordon, born August 7th, 1989, at the Grey Nuns Hospital, Edmonton, Alberta, weighing 9 lbs. 14-1/2 oz. Little brother for Jennifer and Ashley. Proud grandparents are Gordon and Janet Cavers of Ormstown, Quebec and Jean Riel Deschambault of Cornwall, Ontario.

SIMPSON - Ken and Fay (née Steele) and Ashleigh are happy to announce the birth of their son and brother, Braden David Steele, weighing 7 lbs. 13-1/2 oz. He was born on September 12th, 1989 at the Royal Victoria Hospital, Proud grandmothers are Rita Steele of Ormstown and Dorothy Simpson of Hemmingford.

DIED

LANIEL, Edouard - at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Qué, on Sunday, Septem-ber 24, 1989, Edouard Laniel aged 76 years. Husband of Margaret Bell, Hemmingford, Que-Survived by one brother Paul. Sister-inlaw Rita and several nieces and nephews. Resting at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home 461 Champlain St., Hemmingford, Funeral service St-Romain Church on Wednesday, September 27th at 2 p.m. Interment St-

Romain Cemetery.

IN MEMORIAM

COGSWELL, Ruth - Ir memory of Ruth Cogswell, who died tragically September 25th, 1985 aged 23 years.

The bread of love and friendship

the wine of joy and laughter the riches of imagination and creativity, all these are gifts of the

All these you possessed in

abundance

and freely gave to us who loved you. and remember you with love."

Mom, Dad, Mark, Fiona

and Alex

CARD OF THANKS

I would like to thank my many friends, my family and my daughter, Brenda, for the lovely birthday party given for me in the Hemmingford United Church Hall on September 17th. many beautiful cards and gifts were greatly ap-preciated. Thank you. Sincerely. Janet Wylie

The family of the late Kenneth Irwin wish to relatives thank and friends who came to the Funeral Home and the funeral, and who sent flowers, cards and dona-tions. We appreciate the thoughts and concern of all. Mildred Ness Irwin

We would like to express our sincere thanks to the Staff of the Emergency Department of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, for the care and kindness shown our mother, Gladys McGerrigle, during her brief illness. The kind expressions of sympathy, flowers, charitable donations, cards and donations of food from relatives, friends and neighbours was greatly ap-preciated. A very special thank you to the owners and staff of La Residence Ormstown, formerly the Primeau Home, for the years of tender loving care given wante she was a resident. Eldon & June

Jim & Betty Alton & Barbara & family CARD OF THANKS

Thank you, please ac-cept my many thanks for the cards, good wishes, visits, gifts, flowers and especially for all the prayers made on my behalf. All were greatly ap-preciated. Your thoughtfullness will long remembered. May God bless all of you for your love and kindness.

Love, Barbara

The Turstees of Riverfield Cemetery Company Incorporated wish to exress their thanks to lot holders and interested persons who helped in the rebuilding, moving, scraping and painting of the cemetery fence. Thanks also for the generous donations of money and memorials. Without your help this project would not have been possible. All is greatly appreciated. President - Kenneth Allen

Sec. Treas. - Leslie Orr

Sincere thanks to all who attended the funeral for Mr. Eloi Haineault, as well as for cards, masses and moral support. Mrs. His wife Haineault, her children Maurice, Madeleine, Michel, Sophie and his sister Doréa Haineault.

Many thanks to all the family and friends who celebrated our 25th anniversary with us. It was an evening we will always remember. Dave and Jean Rankin

The family of the late John Ocenas wish to express their sincere thanks to Dr. K. Brisset, the nurses and staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care and kindness given to John during his hospital stay. Many thanks also for the many cards, telephone calls and visits. Donations, in lieu of flowers, will be forwarded to the Barrie Hospital at a later date. We wish to thank the Franklin W.I. and the ladies for supplying lunch. You are all very special people and it was with your kindness which helped us to heal the pain. Please accept this as a personal message of thanks from Pat, Andy, Barbara,

Robert

George, Andy and

A tribute to Miss Laura Currie On Wednesday after-noon, September 6, word for her recently when that dear cat died. If it be true stuffed animals, and

much pleasure.

came that Laura Curric had suffered a heart attack and had died to the Barrie Memorial Hospital. Laura has lived for many

years in the same upstairs apartment on Châteauguay Street, and every day, often twice a day she came down those stairs to go to the post-office, the stores and to visit with all the friends and neighbours she would meet on "front street" For many years, too, people depended on Laura

to make their dresses for special occasions and do their alterations, and one was often amazed at how she could fashion some-thing wearable out of pratically nothing? She made quilts, and one lady who had a large family used to mention that every

had a "Laura Currie" quilt

on it. Children adored her

The Rev. Neil Wallace, in his remarks at the func-

making them gave her

ral service, painted such a true picture of Laura's life that I asked his permission. to copy it in part. "Laura, was quiet, shy and unassuming, and every Sunday as I looked out on

the Congregation there, invariably, was Laura in her pen at the back of the Church. She enjoyed seing with children, and children enjoyed her too, because she was soft and kind and gentle. "She would tell of the time her niece had brought

her a stray kitten to look after over-night. That was eleven years ago and that kitten had become one of the fattest, most pampered eats in the country. That cat was her dearest companion, and it was a deep loss KEITH and VELMA DUNN

that animals have souls, then we can be sure that God has re- united two friends. "Laura had a spirit, a feeling for life and a feeling

for God that could only ring a note of hope. She lived 88 healthy years, and put her mark on this community in unassuming but real ways. "We can only rejoice that she was able to live

independently and conten-tedly on her own to the very end. We give thanks that she left us peacefully, with no pain or suffering and we are content to release her into God's safe keeping, knowing that she is in the company of all those loved ones who have gone before." Isabel Elder

Live band

invite you to join in the celebration of their Golden Wedding Anniversary

together with their family

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 7th, 1989 7 p.m. to 1 a.m. AT L'HERMINE, ST-CHRYSOSTOME, QC

Best Wishes Only

The family of

ALVIN and MARGARET GRUER invites everyone to celebrate their parent's

50th WEDDING ANNIVERSARY

AT ORMSTOWN CURLING CLUB ON

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 7th, 1989 9 p.m. to 1 a.m. Best wishes only please

Lunch served